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The Board of Directors is very 

pleased to share a year of excit-

ing events and the 2015 Speak-

er Program!  

I came across a quote by Kate 

Morton author of the book 

òThe Forgotten Gardenó and it 

certainly made a lot of sense 

how gardeners think about the 

coming spring. At least it did 

for me. Here is Kateõs quote. 

ò It is such a pleasure to sink 

ones hands into the warm 

earth, to feel at ones fingertips 

the possibilities of the new 

seasonó Wow! Canõt you just 

feel the warmth of your garden 

in the spring? 

Another kind of warmth is 

coming out to a General Mem-

bership Meeting at the London 

Fanshawe Horticultural Socie-

ty. Listen to an interesting 

speaker, enjoy a cup of tea or 

coffee, win a door prize, savor 

a òDeeõs delightó or perhaps 

win the 50/50 draw or just 

meet a new gardening friend. 

And to top off a great evening 

sign up as a volunteer for one 

of our upcoming projects.      

We continued to grow our 

membership in 2014 and hope 

to continue to increase it in the 

coming years. We clearly un-

derstand that in order to sus-

tain and grow we will need to 

provide interesting speakers 

and events that our members 

find to be of value. We know 

our members enjoy learning, 

volunteering and  participating 

in community projects like 

planting the gardens at the 

Covent Garden Market or 

helping out at the Plant Sale, 

(Even bagging compost can be 

fun!) Some members may just 

enjoy the socializing aspect of 

our society.  

As you know we are the host 

society for the District 10 An-

nual General Meeting (AGM) 

which is to be held on Satur-

day, April 18th at the Greek 

Canadian Club.  Over 200 hor-

ticultural members from Dis-

trict 10 will be in attendance. 

You are welcome to attend as 

well and we hope you will! 

More information will be 

shared at our upcoming meet-

ings. 

We will again be holding our 

major fund raising event, the 

LFHS PLANT SALE on May 

16th.  Also we have committed 

to plant the gardens at the 

Covent Garden Market, likely 

in early May (date TBD).   
 

John McLeod, President, 

LFHS 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

Happy New Year London Fanshawe Horticultural Society Members! 

While these suggestions all may 

have some flaws, it is neverthe-

less interesting to see what the 

trend-watchers have come up 

for the year 2015.   

¶ Plantings that use a consid-

ered selection of trees, co-

nifers, shrubs and perenni-

als to create a sustainable 

lasting interest throughout 

the year with a likely revival 

of the traditional small 

country garden. 

¶ Strong colours such as deep 

red, pinks and gold which 

are often found in roses 

whose popularity continues 

to rise. Teal, turquoise and 

faded denim in the cooler 

colours. Using the Pantone 

colour of the year Marsala 

(a deep browny-red) with 

complementary Almond 

honey, raspberry and blue-

berry.  
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¶ A continued interest in 

unusual plants and unusual 

forms of vegetables for 

eating and to attract the 

interest of children in gar-

dening. 

¶ On the technology side, 

GPS-controlled systems are 

on the increase from water-

ing, hedge cutting and even 

planting. 

¶ An increase in people gar-

dening together in commu-

nities to get more from the 

plants used, particularly 

food gardening. 

¶ Using gardening and plants 

as tools for general health 

and well-being with a focus 

on growing healthy pro-

duce like blueberries. Plants 

are to become no longer a 

luxury, but a necessity for a 

less-stressed, healthy envi-

ronment, particularly in 

offices, schools and hospi-

tals. 

¶ An increase in outdoor 

space use. Ready-made 

containers with colour-

themed plants for quick 

patio décor before a party. 

Finding decorative outdoor 

elements that serve a dou-

ble purpose like zapping 

insects. A focus on plants 

to pot up containers and 

terrariums, cook fresh food 

with and decorate outdoor 

spaces. 

¶ Compact plants in rich 

colours and textures are set 

to be popular for small 

gardens, balconies and pati-

os. 

¶ Still popular are low-

maintenance succulents and 

cacti in 

bold 

contain-

ers to 

bring 

nature 

inside 

the 

home. 

¶ Portable gardening. An 

interesting trend in young 

folk who want the freedom 

to move unique planters 

with wheels or lightweight 

containers with them as 

they move. 

¶ The move towards ôAgri-

Hoodsõ in urban communi-

ties and suburbs which 

means growingfood, keep-

ing chickens and beekeep-

ing amongst others and 

sharing goods between 

each other. 

¶ Purposefully ôunstyledõ 

outdoor spaces working 

within the natural landscape 

with a new buzzword title 

Bed Head (messy hair) ð 

styled, yet unstyled? A bit 

confusing, yet if we con-

tinue to use indigenous 

plants well-adapted to 

our own climatic regions, 

we would be on trend. 

¶ New materials com-

ing onto the market will 

have an influence onto the 

market will have an influ-

ence on garden design. 

Materials such as eco-

friendly flexible timber, 

laser-cut timber, PVC, den-

im and recycled fabrics, or 

Topp will talk about amend-

ments to improve the soil in 

the garden. 

March 19: Megan Wibberly, 

Water Demand Technologist 

for the City of London, will 

share info on the city's Grow-

ing Naturally program which 

will help us with our plans and 

dreams for the spring, making 

them more likely to be success-

ful. I met Megan was at Seedy 

February 19:   Ed Topp , Prin-

cipal Research Scientist for 

Agriculture Canada, will dis-

cuss dirt. This will let us get 

into the International Year of 

Soil in a big way. One of my 

favourite winter activities is 

planning project to improve 

my garden when the weather 

warms up. What better project 

than to improve the soil that is 

the base of your garden! Dr 

Saturday last year and she is 

very interested in sharing her 

ideas and expertise with us. 

April 16: Dan Cooper , coau-

thor of Gardening from a 

Hammock, will add further to 

the info we need to make good 

choices to populate our plans 

for changes to our gardens to 

make them easy care and gor-

geous.  When we have com-

pleted our plans we can begin 

Gardening Trends for 2015 conõt... 

What To Expect in 2015... 
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dry stone for contemporary 

sculpture will emerge.  

¶ Recycling that is more immedi-

ate like using old machinery 

parts to make water features or 

using existing old structures to 

grow plants in communities. 

¶ A grow-

ing trend 

for out-

door 

showers 

and a 

return to 

outdoor 

pools, 

pool houses and spas. 

¶ Hobbit-like subterranean 

rooms, houses and offices be-

neath gardens. 

¶ More intricate patterns, using 

smaller pavers and older tech-

niques like those from Portu-

guese pavements. 

Sources:  

Garden Designer, RHS Judge An-

drew Fisher Tomlin 

Garden Media Group, 

www.gardenmediagroup.com  

in the spring by repotting plants for 

the plant sale that no longer fit our 

vision or that have multiplied so 

successfully that they need to ex-

pand their horizons. 

April 18: the Long Awaited District 

10 Annual General Meeting. I hope 

those who are able will take the 

opportunity to see what the hard 

working committee has planned.  I 

know it will be great. 



Forcing Tulips in Water  
based forcing, tulips are potted 

before chilling. For water forc-

ing, refrigerate your bulbs in a 

paper bag -- away from bulb-

destroying, ethylene-producing 

fruits -- at 33 to 45 degrees 

Fahrenheit for 12 to 14 weeks. 

Varieties that flower earliest 

outdoors bloom first indoors, 

too. Next, "plant" your tulips 

in water, and allow them to 

root another two to four 

weeks. A tall, clear vase holds 

tulips upright and lets you 

monitor water levels. Add 2 

inches of decorative pebbles in 

Itõs not too late to force some 

bulbs for early spring blossom-

ing. As with outdoor bulbs, 

indoor tulips require autumn 

preparations to get the cooling 

period the bulbs need. Choose 

large, healthy, firm, undamaged 

bulbs -- the larger the better. 

Most classic, single tulips force 

easily, as do many peony-type 

tulips with big, fully double 

blooms. To stimulate future 

flowers, tulips require a cold 

period. Cool-climate gardens 

get it naturally, but indoor tu-

lips need artificial chill. In soil-

the bottom to elevate the bulbs 

and place bulbs flat side out, 

because 

this is 

where the 

first leaf 

comes. 

Keep water 

1/4 to 1/2 

inch from 

the bulb 

bottoms. 

No water 

should touch the bulbs. Once 

roots grow 1 to 2 inches, top 

growth begins. Move your 
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To kick off this topic, here are 

some statistics that are useful 

to know.  Use them to show 

off your soil knowledge while 

gathered round the water cool-

er on Monday morning:   -  It 

takes up to 1,000 years for a 

centimetre (about half an inch) 

of new soil to be made natural-

ly. -  33% 

of the 

worlds 

soils are 

'degraded' 

due to our 

negligence 

and mis-

use. -  805 

million people suffer malnutri-

tion worldwide. -  Projected 

population growth requires 

that agriculture increase 

productivity by 60%. -  95% of 

all food comes from the soil 

(reminder: most of the animals 

that we use for human con-

sumption feed on plant life). -  

Over one third of our food is 

wasted and over one half of all 

of our household waste could 

International Year of  Soils  
be composted to produce new soil. 

-  There are more living organisms 

in one tablespoon of quality soil 

than there are humans on the face 

of the earth (over 7 billion). -  2 

hectares/4.94 acres of soil are 

sealed under expanding cities every 

minute worldwide.  (Source: 

www.fao.org)     

The purpose of setting one year 

aside to celebrate and educate dur-

ing the International Year of Soils 

is to get us to stop and think about 

the meaning of life underground 

and what it means to us.   And 

what does it mean?   Our very sus-

tenance depends on it.  

1. So what can we do of a meaning-

ful nature that will make a differ-

ence? I have some suggestions:  

Compost.  I know, most readers 

are using their green bins dili-

gently and some (though not the 

majority) have a compost bin out 

of doors that actually gets filled 

from time to time.  I urge you to 

take the activity of saving raw, 

green material like food waste 

and fallen leaves more seriously.  

Details at www.compost.org  

2. Plant a Row for the Hungry.  

For over 20 years members of 

the Garden Writers Associa-

tion (of which I am one) have 

been preaching the need for 

fresh garden 

produce at 

all food 

banks.  

There is an 

appetite for 

all kinds of 

fruits, vege-

tables and 

herbs at food banks across the 

country.   The idea is a simple 

one.  When you plant your 

garden this coming spring be 

sure to expand the food pro-

duction capacity of it to in-

clude more tomatoes, squash, 

carrots, apples, pears and the 

like than you need to feed 

yourself and your family.  Give 

the excess to your local food 

bank.   If you have a fruiting 

tree that produces more fruit 

than you can eat, preserve or 

have time to pick then be sure 

to call 'Not Far From the Tree' 

and volunteer pickers will come 

to your home to harvest the ex-

cess and make sure that it is de-

livered to people who need it.  

3. Learn from farmers.  Good 

farmers understand that they do 

not nurture plants so much as 

they foster good soil.  The foun-

dation of farming is to take good 

care of the soil and it will grow a 

great crop.  To this end they add 

generous quantities of naturally 

decomposed animal manures and 

'green crops' to their land.  They 

put back more nutrition than 

they take out.    During the last 

week of January the Organic by 

Design conference is on at the 

University of Guelph.  There are 

several dozen excellent speakers 

and over 150 exhibitors who 

specialize in organic food and 

production.   

- Mark Cullen-  

Learn more at 

www.guelphorganicconf.ca     

For details about the Internation-

al Year of Soils go to 

www.fao.org and follow the 

link.  

tulips into a cool room, about 60 to 

65 F, until you see green shoots. 

Keep the water level replenished 

and keep them out of direct sun-

light to prolong the blooms. You 

don't need to add fertilizer and 

using it could lead to thin, weak 

stems. Tulips forced indoors ex-

haust their energy so discard the 

bulbs after their flowering passes.  

Read more : http://

www.ehow.com/

how_5042698_grow-tulip-bulbs-

water.html  

c/o Oro-Medonte Horticultural 

Society Newsletter 
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Time: Registration 8:30 a.m. Meeting starts 9:15 a.m. to 3.15 p.m.  

  

Place: Greek Canadian Community Club of London,   

965 Sarnia Rd, London, Ontario N6H 5J9  

 

Registration: $28.00 per person  All Registrations Due Date:  March 20, 2015  

 

Registrations and Cheques Payable to: London Fanshawe Horticultural Society. Vince 

Chicoine will be collecting registration and payment at the upcoming February and March 

general meetings during the coffee break. 

 

Menu: AAA roast beef, chicken, potatoes & rice, a variety of salads, cheese cake, chocolate 

chip cookies and apple strudel, tea & coffee. Non-alcoholic event.  A variety of home baked tea 

breads, and refreshments will be available at the start of the meeting. Water available all day.  

 

Contacts:  Questions about the event plans or the locale: Vince Chicoine (519) 672-1979 or 

chicoinevn@sympatico.ca or  Beverly deMelo ð b.demelo@sympatico.ca  

You are invited to attend the District 10 Annual General Meeting  

Saturday, April 18, 2015 

DISTRICT 10 ANNUAL G ENERAL MEETING  
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Visit 

our booth 

at 

Seedy  

Saturday!! 
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